
TOWN OF SHELBURNE, MA

ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

MEETING MINUTES JANUARY 2, 2025
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was via Zoom, on January 2, 2025
Members Present: Eric Lucentini, Noah Grunberg, Michael Parry, Jesse Seaver, John Taylor (arrived 7:12 p.m.) 
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney 
Members Absent: Chris Macek, Joe Palmeri
Guests: Will Flanders (Planning Board), Paul Hollings (Planning Board)
Chair Noah Grunberg called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.
A motion was made by Eric, seconded by Michael, to approve the meeting minutes of September 5.


Voting in favor: Eric, Noah, Michael


Opposed: None


Abstentions: None


Motion passed: 3-0-0

A motion was made by Eric, seconded by Michael, to approve the meeting minutes of September 17.


Voting in favor: Eric, Noah, Michael


Opposed: None


Abstentions: None


Motion passed: 3-0-0

A letter had been received announcing the cancellation of a bond for an SBA cell tower. Faye will respond make sure the bond is renewed.

The proposed changes to the bylaws were discussed with Paul and Will.

Short-term Rentals – Paul explained that this bylaw would be enforced by the Board of Health, more specifically by the FRCOG Health Agent. Existing rentals that are registered with the Department of Revenue will be grandfathered. A public information session on the bylaws will be held later this month and a public hearing will be held in February. Will said the bylaw was based on Buckland’s bylaws so some residents are already familiar with it.  Large events were discussed. It was suggested that large events be defined. Perhaps there should be criteria listing the number of large events per year or the number of people constituting a large event.  Will said most of this bylaw will be a general bylaw. The ZBA will have no role unless a Special Permit is required in the case of an owner renting more than two bedrooms. It was felt that the possibility of needing a Special Permit in a general bylaw was confusing. How would a Special Permit be granted if there was nothing in the zoning bylaws about short-term rentals. It was suggested that it should be specifically stated in the bylaw what parts of it would require a Special Permit from the ZBA.
Accessory Dwelling Units – Will explained that the Planning Board basically grafted the new state regulations onto the existing bylaw. Eric asked if it was unreasonable to require that the property owner occupy one of the units, or would that violate state law. It was the consensus of the board that if short-term rentals had to be owner occupied, ADUs should be owner occupied as well.  Will said he would check with Town Counsel. The bylaw states that the Planning Board would determine the need for a second driveway. Will felt it would make more sense for the ZBA to do that. John suggested referencing the town’s curb cut bylaw, found in the general bylaws. John felt it was important to reiterate that ADUs cannot be used as short-term rentals.
Mobile Food Establishments (MFEs) – Questions included why must an MFE be parked on a street, why is there an 8 p.m. time limit, and what about private events. The Planning Board had thought to change the word mobile “home” to mobile “building.” The ZBA felt that would require changes to all of Section 12, and perhaps that should be left alone for now, or a new section on mobile buildings could be added. This bylaw is supposed to be primarily a general bylaw but since it has elements of zoning, at least the Use Table would need to be changed as well as definitions.
Battery Storage – This bylaw has been rewritten to follow the same format as the existing large scale solar and telecommunications bylaws. It is based on a bylaw from the town of Oakham, which has been approved by the AG’s office.

At 8:57 p.m. a motion was made by John, seconded by Eric, to adjourn the meeting.


 Voting in favor: John, Michael, Eric, Noah
      
 Opposed:    None

      
 Abstentions: None


 Motion passed: 4-0-0

Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant

